Update to Membership Report May 18, 2022 VHS Board Meeting

Our chorus will not participate in this year’s Memorial Day rehearsal and performance, due to 5 covid cases in other choirs. I notified Karen and Kevin Longobart of our cancellation.

I called past member Wendell Jenkins Jr. this week.  Wendell and wife Cynthia are both well. Wendell has been taking care of his daughter who had kidney failure this past year due to medications she was taking. She was put in an induced comma and remained in the hospital for several weeks. She now is going through therapy to learn how to walk again. Wendell has been taking her to all her appointments. Wendell is also very active in his church. He will try to visit us in the near future.

Our 3 Meetup members were a no show on Zoom at our  on May 9, 2022 rehearsal meeting.

Our 2 candidates, Jonathan, and Madison were absent last week, as were guest Bill and other chorus members. We still are averages 19 people per meeting in May.

Christina checked to see if we had any mail in the church office.  Apparently, we don’t have a mail slot or box in the church office any more. Kirk, our secretary should check on that. Our address is still listed as 14646 Sherman Way, Van Nuys, CA. That’s St. Mark’s Episcopal Church.

Ben Marder, Membership VP, VHS 5-18-22

